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EB-2022-0247 – Kennedy Station Relocation Leave to Construct 

Pollution Probe Letter related to Confidentiality Request 

 
Dear Ms. Marconi:  
 
Pollution Probe noted in its Intervenor Request Letter dated January 26, 2023 that Enbridge indicated a 
desire for confidential treatment of certain information. Pollution Probe recommended that OEB Staff 
review the unredacted versions it has access to in order to validate that the redacted information is 
personal information and not business information. Similarly, on March 10, 2023 Enbridge requested 
confidential treatment of an Interrogatory Response (OEB Staff IR#10) which relates to the same 
landowner information along the proposed pipeline routing. Pollution Probe understands that all 
properties along the proposed pipelines are business properties and that no landowner is an individual 
requiring confidential treatment. Some of the table responding to OEB Staff IR#10 specifically indicates 
that the landowner are businesses, including several redacted columns related to properties owned by 
Metrolinx. It is recommended that this evidence not be provided confidential treatment and that 
unredacted versions be filed on the public record. As previously noted by the OEB and other parties, the 
default requirement is to file unredacted information unless there is a specific reason for redacting 
portions of information in alignment with the OEB Practice Direction on Confidential Filings. 
  
Respectfully submitted on behalf of Pollution Probe.   

 

  
 
Michael Brophy, P.Eng., M.Eng., MBA  
Michael Brophy Consulting Inc. 
Consultant to Pollution Probe  
Phone: 647-330-1217  
Email: Michael.brophy@rogers.com 
 
Cc: Eric VanRuymbeke, Enbridge Regulatory (via email) 

Guri Pannu, Enbridge Legal (via email) 
All Parties (via email) 
Richard Carlson, Pollution Probe (via email)   
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